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1. In 2018, the Queensland Government (Government) accepted or accepted in principle 214 of the 317 recommendations made by the Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse (Royal Commission) that were directed to the Government, either in full or in part. 
2. In 2022, the Government has accepted or accepted in principle 302 recommendations, with 11 noted, two for further consideration and two not accepted. A total of 220 recommendations are now complete, with 97 recommendations marked for ongoing implementation. 
3. Over the past five years, the Government has implemented a significant whole-of-government reform agenda to enhance prevention and responses to child sexual abuse and improve support and access to justice for people with lived experience of institutional child sexual abuse.
4. The Queensland Government fifth annual progress report – Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse (Annual Report) sets out the positive progress the Government has made to implement Royal Commission recommendations in 2022. 
5. The Annual Report outlines key achievements including: 
· work to embed child safe standards into government policies, procedures and practice to build child safe institutions;
· online safety education in Queensland schools, supported through appropriate guidelines, strategies and staff training;
· enhanced trauma-informed police responses to child sexual abuse and sexual assault reporting with the continued delivery of the Queensland Police Service Sexual Violence Response Strategy 2021-2023;
· passage and ongoing implementation of the Child Protection Reform and Other Legislation Amendment Act 2022 to reinforce children’s rights, strengthen children’s voices and streamline, clarify and improve the regulation of care in line with Royal Commission recommendations; and
· ongoing consideration and implementation of criminal justice system reform in response to complementary recommendations of the Women’s Safety and Justice Taskforce.
6. In 2018, the Government accepted the Royal Commission’s recommendation to provide five consecutive progress reports on the implementation of Royal Commission recommendations. The release of the fifth and final Annual Report fulfils this commitment and concludes the Queensland Government’s annual progress reporting on Royal Commission reforms. 
7. While annual reporting concludes, the delivery of recommendations which require ongoing implementation will continue as part of ongoing whole-of-government initiatives and national reform programs into 2023 and beyond. 
8. Cabinet approved the Queensland Government fifth annual progress report – Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse be tabled in the Legislative Assembly by the Minister for Children and Youth Justice and Minister for Multicultural Affairs.
9. Attachment:
· Queensland Government fifth annual progress report – Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse.
· Queensland Government fifth annual progress report – Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse – Recommendation-by-recommendation implementation Status
